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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Agenda for April 9, 2009

7:00 pm 
Call to order, Adopt Agenda and Approve previous meeting’s minutes – starts on page 3 

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:05
Community Presentation – ANC6A participation in the 2010 Census campaign, 7 minutes


Lori L. Anderson, Partnership Specialist, Partnership & Data Services Program, U.S. Census Bureau

7:20
Officer Reports:


Chair (2 minutes)

Vice-Chair (2 minutes)

 
Secretary (2 minutes) 


Treasurer (2 minutes) - starts on page 14
1. Approve treasurer’s report and previous month’s disbursements.

2. Approve monthly photocopying expenses. 

7:25
Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)


Standing Committee Reports:
7:30
Alcohol Beverage Licensing – starts on page 16
1. Recommendation: Exemption to the Ward 6 single-sales ban be granted upon signature of the attached Voluntary Agreement.
2. Approve committee report. 
3. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 21, 2009 (3rd Tuesday)
7:40
Economic Development and Zoning – starts on page 23

1. Recommendation: ANC 6A support the BZA 17917 application for a variance from the use provisions.

2. Recommendation: remove Jabriel Ballentine from the ED&Z committee for lack of attendance.
3. Approve committee report.
4. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 15, 2009 (3rd Wednesday)

7:50
Community Outreach – starts on page 28
1. Recommendation: ANC 6A approve of a grant of $300 for Joy of Motion to purchase drums to be used in the Step Ahead program (and other future activities at the H St. location).
2. Recommendation: ANC 6A approve of a grant of $650 for the Capitol Hill Garden Club to purchase bulbs for planting in public space and/or common areas within the boundaries of ANC 6A.

3. Request: Chair requests that the ANC authorize the COC to send a support letter for the joint proposal from Rosedale Youth Initiative (RYI)/ Rosedale Citizens Alliance (RCA) to become "park partner" to the Rosedale Recreation Center - if such support is found to be warranted.

4. Approve committee report.
5. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 20, 2009 (3rd Monday)
7:55
Transportation and Public Space Committee – starts on page 41
1. Recommendation: ANC 6A send a letter of support for the Capitol Hill Classic.  
2. Recommendation: ANC 6A send a letter to Director Klein regarding the removal of curb cuts at 1414 Maryland Ave., NE.
3. Recommendation: ANC 6A send a letter to DDOT asking for an update on public space enforcement at1125 G Street NE. 
4. Approve committee report.
5. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 20, 2009 (3rd Monday)

8:05
Public Safety Committee – starts on page 46
1. Recommendation: ANC 6A ANC create a Youth Crime Prevention micro-grant in support of youth prevention activities, and that the grant be named in honor of Ms. Lorree Harris Murray, Ward 6 Community Activist. The Committee further recommends that applicants for this grant be given strong encouragement to interface with MPD CYP Unit in their youth engagement efforts. 
2. Recommendation: ANC 6A write a letter (draft attached) in support the installation of a surveillance camera at the corner of 17th and Gales Street NE. 
3. Recommendation: ANC 6A appoint Ms. Ford (SMD 6A07) and Mr. Hames (SMD 6A08) to the Public Safety Committee. 
4. Approve committee report.
5. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 30, 2009, following which the committee will resume its regular scheduled meeting time on the third Thursday of each month.
8:15
Unfinished Business 

8:10
New Business – starts on page 57
1. ANC 6A to vote on a formal response to the DC Teachers Credit Union. The BZA expects our formal response by April 14. (Holmes)

2. Proposed rulemaking to allow ABRA and the ABC Board to be able to issue citations on the spot for voluntary agreement violations. (Beatty)
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Miner Elementary School

March 12, 2009

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Fengler, Holmes, Mack, Marshall, Robinson, and Schultheiss. 

 1. Approval of agenda

Mr. Schultheiss asked to add a motion on the Kingsman dog park to New Business. Mr. Fengler asked that three items be added to New Business: gas meters on H Street, a mural at the Sports Zone, and a representative for the Eastern High School Improvement Team. The agenda, as amended, was approved without objection.

 2. Minutes

The minutes for the February meeting were approved without objection.

3. Community Comments
There were no community comments.

 4. Community Presentation – Kingsman Field Dog Park
Sherry Frear, of the Department of Parks and Recreation (DCPR), presented the recommended design for the Kingsman Field Dog Park. She said that this plan was the ninth iteration of the design. The space is 125,000 sq. ft., and will cost between $250,000 and $325,000. It will be surfaced with turf or stone dust, and a plan to use artificial turf got pushback from EPA. The schedule is to contract for the architectural/engineering firm that will oversee the project, and deal with outstanding storm water issues, and begin construction in mid- to late fall. The current basketball courts will be relocated. There will be no fence in the area next to the adjoining church where a community or student garden is planned. She said that the Chief Operating Officer at Options School is 100% behind the plan, and may even have the students taking part in the maintenance of the park. She said she didn’t have information about on-going major maintenance.

Mr. Robinson expressed concerns about the park’s impact on the environment. In answer to a question from Mr. Schultheiss, Ms. Frear said that the funding for the project includes moving the basketball courts as well as construction of the dog park. She said that there was funding to maintain the park on a regular schedule. She also said that moving the basketball courts will require closing them for about three months, but that will not happen during the summer.

 5. Officer Reports

Chair

The Chair had no report.

Vice Chair
The Vice Chair had no report.

Secretary
The Secretary had no report.

Treasurer
Commissioner Alberti presented the Treasurer’s Report. The report shows that the opening checking account balance was $23,662.88, and that the savings account balance was $4,190.36. There was an interest payment to the savings account of $1.07. There were disbursements of $2,166 to Voice of the Hill for 2009 ads (Check #1406), $135 to Roberta Weiner for transcription of minutes (Check #1407); and $182.80 to FedEx Office for photocopying (Check #1407), leaving a balance of $21,179.08 in the checking account, and $4,191.43 in the savings account. 

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to approve the expenditures. The motion passed without objection. 

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved /Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. It was approved without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $60 be approved for copying for each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for the next month. The motion was accepted without objection.

 6. SMD Reports

Mr. Robinson reported that he had surveyed 35 vacant and abandoned buildings in his SMD and took pictures of them. He found that most of them were in some state of construction.

Ms. Beatty reported that Cody Rice is working on the vacant properties in her SMD, and they have identified seven that are vacant.

Mr. Schultheiss reported that he’s working on the properties in the 1300 And 1400 blocks of Maryland Avenue.

Mr. Fengler reported that he’s still working on the parking at Sherwood. There is a green sign there for a two-hour except ion because it is a commercial zone. He noted that this is the one-year anniversary of his efforts.

Mr. Marshall reported that the sidewalk on 9th Street between K and H Streets has been re-bricked. He reported that a building at 1125 Wiley Street NE which is in foreclosure was left without a third story, and the developer left trash at the uncompleted site. BZA is working to resolve the problem. He said there is a big hole behind four-story town houses being built at 12th and K Streets, which the developer has seven days to fill. 

 7. Committee Reports
Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing 

Ms. Beatty said that there were three cases involving the single sales moratorium that had come before the Committee:

China House 1601 Benning Road NE
She said the establishment has a record of problems with underage sales, loitering etc. She also pointed out that the law is so new and there’s not yet a record of how it will work. 

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to oppose the granting of an exemption to the single sales ban for China House. The motion passed 7-0-1, with Mr. Alberti not voting.

New York Liquors 1447 Maryland Avenue NE
Mr. Schultheiss said that he hears complaints about single sales of beer and related street loitering and littering frequently, and he sees a lot of single empties on the ground on the 1400 block of Maryland Avenue and 600 block of 15th Street adjacent to the store. 

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to oppose the granting of an exemption to the single sales ban. The motion passed 7-0-1, with Mr. Alberti not voting.

Capitol Liquors 1835 Benning Road NE

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/ Ms. Mack seconded a motion that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to not oppose the granting of an exemption to the singles sales ban for Capitol Liquors with the stipulation that within 30 days the owner sign a VA which prohibits the sale of single beers and limits the sale of half pints to those above a threshold retail price to be negotiated.

Ms. Beatty reported that people have great things to say about the establishment, and that Ms. Mack says they make a contribution to the neighborhood. They are close to Wards 5 and 7 in proximity of stores that are selling half pints. They are interested only in a waiver to sell half-pints, not beer or malt liquor. She said she wanted to be responsive to store owners, and that it was price that impacts behavior, the problem is the price point. She suggested that a price floor be set for sales. 

Mr. Holmes said he has a problem setting a threshold price, and it’s too early to be granting any exceptions. Mr. Fengler said he would like a discussion of how the threshold retail price will be established. He said he would like input from the Committee as to what it would be. Ms. Beatty responded that the merchant said under $5, and she feels that a $10 range would be good. Mr. Marshall added that no product should be sold under $10. Mr. Schultheiss said the he is uncomfortable with the concept when there’s an existing policy on half pints. He said he’s uncomfortable picking winners and losers. Mr. Robinson said he is also uncomfortable with setting prices, but that the argument about the proximity of stores selling singles is compelling. He asked whether the motion could be bifurcated. Mr. Fengler said he is not in favor of exceptions and has trouble setting thresholds.

A representative of the Korean Grocers Association said that the law gives power to the ANC to reward owners who behave. He said that without exemptions, owners have no incentive to do anything. He pointed out that the owner of Capitol Liquors has spent $6000 to pave a parking lot, and he stopped selling singles. Elizabeth Nelson said that there has been no time at all to see how the ban is working. Ms. Mack said she is in support of the motion because the store is close to Wards 5 and 7 and he is willing to stop selling beers and malt liquor. Mr. Holmes said that 6A and 6C have the worst problems in the Ward, and that retailers have to move forward and change their clientele. He said he is prepared to consider exemptions after as while, but not yet. 

Motion: Mr. Robinson moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a substitute motion to not oppose the granting of an exemption to Capitol Liquors for the sale of half pints, with the stipulation that within 30 days the owner sign a VA which prohibits the sale of single beers, ales and malt liquors. Mr. Robinson said he made the motion to eliminate the price point. 

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved to refer the motion back to the Committee to develop a cleaner recommendation to present to the Commission. The referral passed without objection. Mr. Alberti did not vote.

The Committee’s report was accepted without objection


Economic Development and Zoning

H Street Connection
Mr. Ronneberg presented two resolutions relating to the H Street Connection project, which had a detailed discussion at the Economic Development Committee meeting:

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to support the PUD case for the H Street Connection going to “set down”, based on the project’s zoning and design elements.

Mr. Ronneberg said he appreciated that concerns of the ANC had been taken into account in modifying the design, and Mr. Holmes said he was grateful to Mr. Rappport for his responsiveness. The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation that ANC 6A appoint a committee to 1/ coordinate with other interested groups such as Stanton Park Neighborhood Association, etc, and 2/ develop a list of requested community amenities for the H Street PUD project. The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded as motion to appoint Drew Ronneberg, Barbara Halleck, Rich Luna, Omar Mahmud, Cody Rice and any officer of ANC 6A to serve on the committee. The motion passed without objection.

The Committee’s report was accepted without objection. 

Community Outreach

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/ Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Goals of the Community Outreach Committee for 2009. The motion passed without objection.
The Committee’s report was accepted without objection.


Transportation

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Goals of the Transportation Committee for 2009. The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to DDOT requesting that rush hour parking restrictions be removed along 15th and 17th Streets NE. The motion passed without objection.

The Committee’s report was accepted without objection.

 8. New Business

Action on Unpermitted Construction on Florida Avenue NE

Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Robinson seconded a motion that the ANC send a letter to DCRA expressing concern with the process that led to unpermitted construction at 1367 Florida Avenue NE and to the partial collapse of an adjoining structure at 1365 Florida Avenue NE while residents were at home. The letter should include the following requests:

· An update on the training of DCRA inspection staff because this is the third structure within SMD 6A06 to collapse during construction within the last two years;

· An investigation and possible revocation of the license of contractors responsible for the work at 1367 Florida Avenue NE

· A list of fines levied and enforcement actions taken on the properties where buildings have collapsed: 1367 Florida Avenue NE, 1222 Maryland Avenue NE, 642 15th Street, NE.

The motion passed without objection.

ANC 6A Agenda Packets
Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to approve the appointment of Heather Schoell to produce and assemble the monthly ANC agenda package, at a rate of $200 per month, and for ANC6A to enter into a contract with her for those services, which will expire at the January 2010 ANC meeting. The motion passed without objection.

Public Safety Committee
Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to reconstitute the Public Safety Committee and name Kelvin Robinson as Chair of the committee. The motion passed without objection.

Mr. Robinson said that the Committee is important to the ANC, and pointed to the Committee’s mission statement as to why. 

Motion: Mr. Robinson moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to approve the appointment of Rebecca Sivilia as co-chair of the Committee. The motion passed without objection. 

Motion: Mr. Robinson moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to approve the mission statement of the Public Safety Committee. The motion passed without objection.

H Street Mural
Byron Peck, head of City Arts, made a presentation about the installation of a mural on H and 10th Street NE. Mr. Peck, whose organization has created murals at many sites throughout the City, has received a grant from the DC Commission on the Arts to create the mural, the subject of which, he said, will be the Underground Railroad. Work on the mural will include the participation of local students. Ms. Beatty, as well as other Commissioners, said that the Underground Railroad, while a worthy subject, was not appropriate for H Street since there is not a direct link with the history of the community. 

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Marshall seconded a motion to send a letter to the DC Commission on the Arts saying that the preference of ANC 6A is that the mural be directly related to H Street. 

Derek Woody said that there will be a 30-day comment period before anything happens on the project. 

Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Robinson seconded an amendment to the motion to say that the ANC is supportive of the concept of the mural. The amendment passed without objection. The amended motion passed without objection.

Gas Meters on H Street NE

Mr. Fengler reported that Washington Gas is installing gas meters on the front of H Street buildings, and that Anwar Saleem, head of H Street Main Street, is send letters requesting that the meters being installed on the inside or side of buildings. 

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to endorse Mr. Saleem’s letters. The motion passed without objection.

Sports Zone Mural
Nike wants to place a mural on the security grates on the front of the Sports Zone at 8th and H Street. Mr. Saleem reports that Nike would like a letter from the community endorsing review and approval of the design and they will work with the community to guide the process, even though they could do it as a matter of right. 

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to endorsing the letter Mr. Saleem is planning to send. Mr. Alberti said that he doesn’t want to have the ANC as a body endorsing something commercial. Mr. Fengler said the ANC shouldn’t endorse a letter without having any control over what’s going to happen. The motion failed 1-4-3.

Eastern High School
Mr. Fengler reported that a School Improvement Team (SIT), made up of community representatives is being put together to work with the DCPS facilities management team to oversee the planning and design of the new Eastern High School. 

Motion: Mr. Holmes moved/Mr. Robinson seconded a motion to nominate Mr. Robinson to serve as the ANC 6A representative to the SIT. The motion passed without objection.

Dog Park Design
Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to send a letter of support to DPR for the design of the Kingman Field dog park as presented, and asking that they continue to reach out to and work with Options School. Mr. Robinson expressed his reservations about the proportions of people space to dog space. Mr. Schultheiss clarified that there was an additional field adjacent to the dog park that was not included in Ms. Frear’s calculations of space that will continue to prohibit off-leash dog use. The motion passed 5-0-2.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm.
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April ___, 2009

Joshua Raymond
Race Director
Capitol Hill Classic 10K
231 8th Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

Re: 30th Annual Capitol Hill Classic 10K Race – May 17, 2009

Dear Joshua,

At ANC 6A’s regularly scheduled meeting on April 9, 2009, the Commission voted [unanimously] to support the 30th Annual Capitol Hill Classic 10K Race scheduled for May 17, 2009.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc:
Tommy Wells, Ward 6 Councilmember
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Alcohol Beverage License Committee

ANC 6A

Agenda

March 17, 2009 7-9 PM

Sherwood Recreation Center

I. Welcome/ Introductions / Acceptance of Agenda/ Minutes

Committee Members Present: Mary Beatty (Chair), Richard Sundberg, Jeremy Marcus, Derrick Figures, Michael Herman, Mary Kosinski

ANC6A Commissioners Present: Gladys Mack, Kelvin Robinson

Community Members Present: Andrew Agak (& Counsel), Coralie Farlee, Joe Woo, Rebecca Sibilia
6:58 p.m. Meeting called to order (Beatty)

II. Community Comment

· Community Member Coralie Farlee presented a summary of the recent ABRA Fact Finding Meeting re: half-pint liquor single sale interpretation, noting that ABRA offered to hear requests for exemptions directly from store owners in response to comments from store owners that they can’t get the ANC to hear their requests.

· Coralie said that the discussion among the ABRA Board centered upon how the current law was written. They seemed to feel that since there was comma between the “singles of beer…” and the half-pints clause that it was clear that no half pints could be sold. However, they did not render an opinion at this point.

III. Discussion-Updates

1) ANC Recommendations- 2 Exemption Recommendations Accepted/1 Referred Back to Committee

· Chair reviewed the recent ANC discussions concerning exemptions and the successful motion from the ANC Chair to refer the recommendation regarding Capitol Liquor back to the ABL Committee.

· Chair Beatty described discussion from Committee Members and from the ANC audience. She described comments relating to price-point, proximity of this store to Ward 5 and how the VA would be negotiated.

· Commissioners Mack and Robinson articulated an expectation that the Committee present a recommendation that would address ANC concerns on the issues listed above.
IV. Old Business

1) Exemption Request by Capitol Liquors

The Committee engaged in substantial discussion regarding the reasons that the motion had been sent back. Chair Beatty explained that there was discomfort with the price point and its negotiation at the ANC meeting. She reported that there were some Commissioners that expressed general opposition to granting any sort of exemption. With that explanation, Michael Herman (who was at the ANC meeting) stated that even if the ANC disagrees with our recommendation that we should still act on our review, analysis, and judgment of the question at hand. Chair Beatty agreed that that is the purpose of the Committee, to study the issue and determine what we believe best serves the interests of the community. Richard Sundberg restated an earlier opinion that the argument about potential economic harm from the ban could not be validated since the ban was so new. Michael Herman felt that it would disadvantage the owner to sign a VA prior to the ANC approving our recommendation.

· Chair Beatty made recommendation that an exemption [to the Ward 6 single-sales ban] be granted upon signature of the attached Voluntary Agreement (to be drafted).
· Kosinski seconded the motion.
· Committee Vote:
Favor- 4

Oppose-2

Motion Passes: Beatty to draft language based on standard VA, with a clause which bans the sale of single beers. (She also stated that if the owner wanted to voluntarily agree to a price point, that it would be included in the VA.)

V. New Business

1) Andrew Agak- 1245 H Street CR Application

· No application for permit(s) to ABRA yet; will return to Committee for discussion and approval once submitted

· Plans for a restaurant license for multi-ethnic/fusion food with entertainment endorsement, outdoor seating (not for entertainment), and a TBD timeline for opening

2) ANC6A VA -Rewrite



 REMOVED FROM AGENDA for APRIL Discussion

V. Adjourn 

(Next Meeting Date April 21, 2009)

Draft VA for Capitol Liquors

Made this ________ day of April, 2009, by and between 

Capitol Liquors, (Class “A” Licensee) 

______Benning Road

Washington, DC 20002

(“Licensee”)

and

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 

Preamble 

Through this agreement, both parties aim to create an environment whereby the applicant may operate as a viable contributing business to the ANC 6A community, while concurrently curtailing any adverse effects a business such as the licensee’s could have on the surrounding neighborhood. This agreement applies to Class A liquor licenses that permit retail sale of beer, wine, and spirits for off premises consumption. 

The licensee agrees to work regularly with the ANC 6A, neighborhood associations, and residents to ensure the business operations do not adversely affect the surrounding neighborhood. All parties believe the statements and provisions contained in this agreement are reasonable and must become wholly integrated into the day-to-day operation of the business establishment. 

Further, ANC 6A acknowledges that this Cooperative Agreement shall be presented to all Class “A” licensees within the boundaries of ANC 6A. To the greatest extent possible, the ANC will not insist upon or allow any significant changes to this Cooperative Agreement that will unfairly benefit or, conversely, cause competitive disadvantage to, any individual applicant or establishment within the ANC, unless such change is required by the District of Columbia government, other authorized governmental bodies, or rule of law. 

The community and merchants have agreed that it is in all the parties’ best interests to standardize the requirements for the operation of Class A establishments within the boundaries of ANC 6A. The community and merchants understand and agree that the changes imposed upon the operations of all licensees within the ANC as set forth herein are important measures to protect the safety, peace, order and quiet of the neighborhood, its residents, and businesses. It is the intent, therefore, of ANC 6A, to level the playing field through the implementation of this standardized Cooperative Agreement. 

Witnessed 

Whereas, Applicant’s premises is within the boundaries of ANC 6A; and, 

Whereas, the parties desire to enter into an agreement governing certain requirements and understandings regarding the issuance of a Retailer’s Class “A” Liquor License at the subject premises; and, 

Whereas, the parties wish to state their mutual intention and commitment to promote the success, peace, order, and quiet of the community. Both parties recognize the importance of commercial districts (and limited commercial operations within residential districts) and their adjacent neighborhoods that are safe, clean, and “pedestrian friendly.” 

ANC6A supports an exemption to the “Consolidated Mt. Pleasant, Ward 2, and Ward 6 Single Sales Moratorium Act of 2008 upon the following terms and conditions: 

1. Requirements for sale / provision of single containers of alcohol beverages 

A. Licensee shall not sell, give, offer, expose for sale, or deliver an individual container of beer, malt liquor, or ale in single containers of alcohol of 70 ounces or less. 

B. Once all Class A licensees within 1,200 foot radius of the applicant’s premises are not allowed to sale, or agree by VA to not sale spirits in containers of half-pints or less, the licensee will not be allowed to sell spirits in containers of half pints or less. 

C. The licensee will not sell spirits in containers of half pints or less for a retail price less than $7.99. 

D. ANC6A reserves the right to reconsider this exemption one year after its approval by ABRA. If ANC6A takes a position that the exemption has created a negative impact on the “peace, order, and quiet” of the neighborhood, it will petition ABRA to revoke the exemption. 

 

2. Ban on Sale/Provision of Other Items: 

A. Single Cigarettes: 

1. Applicant shall not sell, give, offer, expose for sale, or deliver individual single cigarettes. 

B. “Go-cups”: 

1. Applicant shall not sell, give, offer, expose for sale, or deliver “go-cups” or servings of plain ice in a cup. 

2. Per the Alcoholic Beverage regulations, a “go-cup” is defined as: “a drinking utensil provided at no charge or a nominal charge to a customer for the purpose of consuming alcoholic beverages off the premises of an establishment.” 

C. Products associated with illegal drug activity: 

1. Applicant agrees to not sell, give, offer, expose for sale, or deliver products associated with illegal drug activity. 

2. These items are defined as: “cigarette rolling papers, pipes, needles, small bags, or any other items which may be regarded as drug paraphernalia.” 

3. Hours of Operation for Sales of Alcohol: 

A. For Class A applicants, the sale of alcohol shall be restricted to the following hours: 

1. 9:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. Monday – Friday 

2. 9:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. Saturday 

 

4. Public Space Cleanliness and Maintenance: 

A. Applicant will maintain the public space (minimally the front sidewalk up to and including the gutter in front of the subject premises, and the alleyway behind the subject premises) adjacent to the establishment in a clean and litter-free condition by: 

1. Picking up trash, including beverage bottles and cans, and all other trash a minimum of twice daily (immediately before business hours and once between 5:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.). 

2. Exercising due diligence to prevent and/or rid vermin infestation in and around the establishment, including following, minimally, the recommendations and guidelines of the Vector Control Division of the Department of Public Works. 

3. Planting, watering, and generally tending to tree boxes directly in front of the subject premises, if any. 

4. Maintaining regular trash removal service. Ensure that the trash and dumpster area(s) remain clean. 

5. Remove snow and/or ice from sidewalks fronting (includes sidewalks on the sides of corner buildings) within time limits set by the District of Columbia for such snow and/or ice removal. 

6. Promptly remove graffiti written on the exterior walls of the property. Promptly is defined as within two (2) weeks of graffiti’s appearance. 

 

5. Signage / Loitering / Illegal Activity: 

A. Applicant will not, directly or indirectly, sell or deliver alcohol to any intoxicated person, or to any person of intemperate habits, or to any person who appears to be intoxicated. A person of intemperate habits shall be defined as any person arrested or cited for alcohol-related offences by the Metropolitan Police Department for any alcohol-related crime three times or more in any one year and who has been so identified to the licensee by the Metropolitan Police Department by giving a photo and name to the licensee. 

B. Applicant shall post a notice kept in good repair and visible from point of entry a sign, which states: 

1. The minimum age requirement for purchase of alcohol, 

2. The obligation of the patron to produce a valid identification document in order to purchase alcohol. 

C. Applicant shall make every effort to prohibit and prevent loitering and criminal activity on or in front of the establishment premises, to include: 

1. Posting a sign kept in good repair, a sign requesting customers to not contribute to panhandlers, 

2. Asking loiterers to move on whenever they are observed outside the establishment, 

3. Calling the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) to remove loiterers if they refuse Applicant’s request to move on, 

4. Calling the Metropolitan Police Department if illegal activity is observed, 

5. Keeping a written record of dates and times (i.e. log) when the MPD was called for assistance. Applicant’s log shall be provided to the Board and, for good cause shown to the Board, to any valid protestant during hearings involving future renewals or contested proceedings involving the Applicant’s license. 

D. Applicant agrees to post signs kept in good repair in highly visible locations that announce the following: 

1. Prohibition against selling alcohol to minors. 

2. No panhandling. 

3. No loitering. 

E. Applicant agrees that total signage for alcohol and tobacco products in the front window shall be limited to 25% of the total window space available. 

F. To the extent such lighting is not present on the exterior of the establishment, Applicant will install and maintain high-intensity flood-lights on the exterior of its premises so as to fully light any abutting alleyway from dusk until dawn. 

 

6. Reporting to ANC 6A: 

A. Applicant shall make best efforts to appear before the ANC 6A Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee two (2) months prior to their Class A license expiration date to discuss issues and concerns related to the prior two years operations, and the impending renewal of their license. 

B. Written testimony can be provided to the ANC 6A Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee instead of appearing in-person if mutually agreed upon by the merchant and ANC 6A. 

 

7. Miscellaneous: 

A. Applicant, and all employees of the applicant, shall attend and complete an alcoholic beverage server training course/seminar. 

 

8. Enforcement: 

A. If any party hereto believes in good faith that the applicant is in violation of this agreement, written notice specifying the alleged violation shall be delivered to the applicant and the applicant shall have ten (10) days after receipt of such written notice to come into compliance with this agreement or respond to said alleged notice of default. 

B. Applicant and the ANC 6A Commission agree to enter into this agreement. If the applicant should breach the conditions of this agreement, it is understood by all parties that the ANC 6A, and/or its committees, or others shall immediately petition the ABC Board for a “show cause” hearing pursuant to 23 D.C.M.R. 1513.5. 

C. This cooperative agreement is binding on the applicant and its assigns and will continue in force for any and all subsequent license holders at this location. 

 
 

In Witness Whereof 

The parties have affixed hereto their hands and seals. 

Applicant: 

By: _________________________________________________________________ 

Date: ________________________________________________________________ 
 

Signature: ____________________________________________________________ 

ABC Board-Licensed Manager: 

By: _________________________________________________________________ 

Date: ________________________________________________________________ 
 

Signature: ____________________________________________________________ 
 

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A: 

By: _________________________________________________________________ 

Date: ________________________________________________________________ 
 

Signature: ____________________________________________________________

REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

Wednesday, March 18, 2009, 7:00-9:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center (640 10th St., NE)

2nd Floor Community Room

Resident Members: Drew Ronneberg (chair), Jeff Fletcher, Cody Rice, Barbara Halleck, Jonathan Shrader, Linda Whitted, Patricia Schaub

Commissioners: David Holmes (6A03), Mary Beatty (6A05)

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Community Comments – None
Status Reports

1. 1400 Maryland Ave. BZA Case #17825 (Drew Ronneberg)

a. Preliminary design review meeting was held for this location. DC Department of Transportation gave applicant 3 curb cuts and additional concessions. This means there will likely be a much more difficult fight in the public space committee.

2. H Street Survey (Drew Ronneberg) 

a. Stanton Park Neighborhood Association will be administering the grant for the survey

b. The cost of the survey will be $17,220 + expenses; working to contract for $19,000 inclusive so that we have a firm price.  Funding is as follows:

i. ANC6A
$4,000

ii. CHRS
$4,000

iii. H Street Main Street
$5,000

iv. Abdo Development
$10,000

v. ANC6C
possible contribution

c. Believe that with H Street Main Street, Abdo, CHRS and ANC6A there is enough to cover the survey

d. Donna Hanosek of CHRS  added that CHRS has signed the MOU with Traceries but SPNA hadn’t signed with Traceries. 

e. Contract to be signed soon; Traceries has agreed to move this survey to the top of the list but it will still take at least 6 – 9 months to complete.

3. Zoning Code Rewrite (Cody Rice) 

a. Attended a hearing on low/moderate density requirements

b. There is a new web site for zoning rewrite

c. Comments from the public are allowed

d. Meetings are open to the public

e. Making recommendations to the ANC however there probably isn’t enough time to testify

4. Vacant Properties (Barbara Halleck) 

a. Of approximately 400 properties listed as vacant, 90 can be removed.

b. DC Vacant Properties has been very responsive to our data and responding to discrepancies we have found

c. We have received a new list, then we will finalize the survey.

5. 1305-1311 H St NE Nomination for Historic Landmark (Drew Ronneberg) 

a. Hearing in April with HPRB

b. Can’t speculate about whether this will be designated historic

c. Additional research shows that these buildings were all constructed in the 1890s by a major builder on the Hill. 

Old Business – None

New Business

1.      David Maloney, the Director the DC Historic Preservation office, will discuss nominating buildings for Historic Landmark status, the survey being conducted of H Street buildings and unintended

consequences of the new vacant property law (more applications for

demolition permits) (35 minutes)

1305-1311 H Street

1305-1311 H Street is a difficult case; will be hard to designate as a landmark. Typically properties designated as landmark are more important as contributing elements than as individual buildings. Really the larger historic asset is H Street.

Using the process to delay/prevent demolition often not successful. Based on objective criteria, the buildings are often not historically significant. The building must have something exceptional or notable about it, historical, occupant, and architecture.  If the owner objects to the designation, the DC HP office tends to put the cases off as long as possible. With owner support, 90% receive the historic designation. They try to work with the owners to confirm that the building meets the objective designation criteria.  Mr. Maloney encouraged us to work with the owner to have him withdraw the raze application.

The Comp Plan is supportive of a historic district for extended Capitol Hill. This shows community support as the Comp Plan had public input. Don’t know if this will make a difference on these buildings.

Owner did not know that their proposed use for the land—a parking lot—is not permitted in the overlay/Comp Plan. Still trying to work with the owner.

Historic Designation Process

DC Historic Preservation office is developing more explicit preservation guidelines that apply to different neighborhoods that take into account housing stock in each area. Chevy Chase design guidelines are prepared and Meridian Hill guidelines are in process.  

There are objective criteria that must be me for historic district designation. In addition, designation of a historic district must have broad community support developed through outreach efforts—meetings, distribution of information to neighborhood, letters from organizations, elected officials, residents, homeowners.

Owner objection to historic designation is < 4%.

The DC Historic Preservation office has put into place sufficient time in the regulatory process to allow for community involvement/developing community support.

Historic survey—what should be included?

Instead of spending survey money on things that are already in place (e.g., building permits, photographic records are already created), focus is on the quality of the application, more than the survey itself.

2.      Matthew LeGrant, DC’s Zoning Administrator, discussed the administrative process of lot subdivision, whereby lots are divided or combined.  In a historic district, lot subdivision requires public

review, but outside of a historic district no public review is required.  Due to the Dreyfus PUD case, there is interest in requiring public review of lot subdivision for properties in the H Street Overlay.  Mr. LeGrant will discuss how the H Street Neighborhood Commercial Overlay relates to subdivision regulations, and potential alternatives that will permit public review of subdivisions in the Overlay without requiring amendments to the zoning regulations (35 minutes)

The term “lot subdivision” can mean either the division of lots *or* consolidation of lots

Currently the consolidation process is not reviewed in non-historic districts. 

DC has minimal regulation on subdivision. Zoning does review applications for subdivision but regulations apply mostly to R-zoned districts (residential). There is very little regulation of commercial subdivision. There are minimum lot sizes for commercial but not maximum. Leaves a hole in the regulations that allows for out of scale projects in neighborhoods.

Modifying/amending the H Street overlay might be more expedient then regulation change to limit lot size. Also we could recommend zoning maximum lot size as part of the zoning code re-write. ANC 6A, 6C, Stanton Park, CHRS may try to modify the overlay but zoning code re-write may be more effective.

3.      BZA 17917 (1452 D St NE).  The application is seeking a variance from the use provisions under subsection 330.5, allowing office, service and retail uses (as permitted in the C-1 District) in an

existing building.  (30 minutes)

Steve Gell representing Mr. Bowman, the owner

Mr. Bowman has owned the building at 1452 D St. NE since 1932 and it was always a grocery store/deli. Since his last tenant left he has been looking for a new grocery/deli tenant but has not been able to find another appropriate tenant.  The building has been commercial since 1924.

Mr. Bowman believes that converting the building to apartments would be too expensive, too difficult to recover the investment. 

There is no parking on the lot.

He has received feedback from attending ANC SMD meetings that people would like a coffee shop or something like that, and that the neighborhood is opposed to having a bar, liquor store, Laundromat. He is willing to agree that those uses would not be permitted.

He is looking for our assistance to determine any non-compatible uses and they would tailor the application to that.

BZA staff encouraged them to go for a wider variance rather than a specific use. Cody Rice commented that normally he has only seen a variance requested/granted for a specific use. It is difficult to evaluate compatibility of the use with the residential neighborhood and any necessary conditions without more specifics on the actual use.

ANC 6A Commissioner Mary Beatty reported that Mr. Bowman solicited the opinion of possible uses, also has agreed to exclude any uses not favored by the community. 

The ED&Z committee has three options

1. Provide a list of conditions under which we would not support the variance

2. Recommend opposition until a specific use is proposed

3. Provide a list of conditions under which we would support the variance

The committee also discussed the possibility of imposing a time limit of 3-5 years, after which the variance would be reviewed to ensure that the use was still compatible with the neighborhood. This type of limit has been applied to other zoning relief. This idea was strenuously opposed by the applicant.

Motion: The ED&Z committee voted unanimously to recommend that ANC 6A support the BZA 17917 application for a variance from the use provisions under subsection 330.5, allowing office, service, and retail uses (as permitted in the C-1 District) in an existing building with specific opposition to the following uses:

Bar

Cocktail lounge

Self service laundry

Bank/financial institution (check cashing)

Parking lot

Gas station

Rooming house

Off premises alcoholic beverage sale

And under these conditions:

A maximum of three employees on site at any time

Trash pickup at least weekly

Trash receptacles stored on private property

Outdoor lighting confined to the site

Metal works on windows should be of residential character (replace metal mesh on the windows)

Committee Member Removal

Motion: The ED&Z committee voted unanimously to recommend that ANC 6A remove Jabriel Ballentine from the ED&Z committee for lack of attendance.

ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Report for March 16, 2009

The Committee convened at 7:30 p.m. at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St., NE. 

Attending COC members: (quorum) Rose Williams, Louis Barbash, Mark Roy, Jacqueline Aamot, Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Commissioner: Gladys Mack 

Community members: Polly Thibodeau (Joy of Motion Dance Center, Step Ahead program), Elivra Sisolak (Capitol Hill Garden Club), John Cotten (Rosedale Youth Institute), Dana Wyckoff and Brit Wyckoff (Rosedale Citizen’s Alliance), John Hill (Kramer St. Association), Gloria Beville, Allison Reardon, Sondra Phillips-Gilbert. 

I. Report from March ANC meeting:
1. There is a new commissioner, Kelvin Robinson, representing ANC 6A08. The website has been updated to include his contact information.

2. The Public Safety Committee has been re-established. The website has been updated to the extent possible, but some information (meeting dates, times, locations) is not yet available. Redesign of the ads in the Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill are being redesigned. 

II. Grant application from Joy of Motion Dance Center (JOMDC), Step Ahead program:
1. Polly Thibodeau, Director of Development for JOMDC, presented a request for $300 to purchase drums for their Step Ahead program. Step Ahead provides teens the chance to explore dance training and performing arts career opportunities for 10 weeks over the summer at the Atlas studios located in the 1300 block of H Street NE. All of ANC 6A will be invited to an end of the program concert at the Atlas in August.

2. Participants will be recruited from schools and neighborhoods in 6A. JOMDC explained that it is an all-day program extending from mid-June well into August. In addition to dance instruction, the teens receive training in conflict resolution, nutrition, fitness, theatre operations, resume-writing, and college preparation and are expected to maintain journals and an organized work space. COC members felt that the program is worthwhile and would be of clear benefit to the residents of 6A. While the amount requested is small, relative to the total budget, it is important to the acquisition of the drums. These drums will have a useful life well beyond the term of this program and can be used for other community-serving activities in future. 

3. The Committee voted, unanimously, to recommend approval of the grant request. Committee recommendation (unanimous, quorum): that ANC 6A Approve of a grant of $300 for Joy of Motion to purchase drums to be used in the Step Ahead program (and other future activities at the H St. location). 
 

III. Grant application from the Capitol Hill Garden Club (CHCG):
1. Elvira Sisolak, President of the CHCG, presented a request for $650 to purchase bulbs for individuals and groups to plant in public spaces and common areas within the ANC 6A boundaries. This is similar to a grant that was presented and approved last year. One difference is that this year, Elizabeth Nelson will be asked to help administer the program. Last year, requests for bulbs (to be planted in 6A) were received and reviewed by the CHCG. It was difficult for the organization to process all the requests and determine their eligibility. If the grant is approved, Ms. Nelson will review the bulb request forms and assist in the distribution of the bulbs to qualified individuals and groups. The COC will assist in publicizing the program, as it did last year.

2. Committee members were familiar with the program from last year. Hundreds of bulbs that were planted last year are currently in bloom and are much appreciated. As the planting is done by volunteers, the bulbs re-bloom and multiply for many years, and the bulbs are less expensive than the usual retail price, the program is a good value. 

3. The Committee voted, unanimously, to recommend approval of the grant request. 
 

Committee recommendation (unanimous, quorum): that ANC 6A 
Approve of a grant of $650 for the Capitol Hill Garden Club to purchase bulbs for planting in public space and/or common areas within the boundaries of ANC 6A. 
 

IV. Request for a letter of support from Rosedale Youth Institute (RYI) and Rosedale Citizen Alliane (RCA) for their joint proposal to be “park partners” to the Rosedale Recreation Center:
1. John Cotton, of the RYI presented a request for a letter of support from ANC 6A in support of their joint proposal (with RCA) to the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) to be the official community representatives of the Rosedale Recreation Center. The RYI has served in this capacity for many years, although a copy of the original paperwork is not available.

2. Representatives of the RCA lent their support for the proposal. Individual community members and representatives of other community organizations asked questions and presented alternative views. 

3. Committee members felt that they did not have enough information to make an informed recommendation and agreed to do further research and revisit the matter at the April meeting. 

Subsequent to the meeting: 
Mr. Cotton provided Ms. Nelson with the contact information for Melissa McKnight of DPR so that she could contact her directly. Ms. McKnight provided the following information.

1. Any group seeking to be the official community representative (either “park partners” or a “friends” group) must provide articles of incorporation. It is preferred that they be a 501 (c) (3) organization, though this is not required. They must submit this documentation as part of their request package and must include a letter from the ANC in support of their application. Once a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) is fully executed, they must file monthly financial statements. 

2. DPR will approve only one such request, although a joint proposal, such as that made by RYI & RCA is eligible. The approved organization is the only one that may engage in fund-raising activities on the premises and, more importantly, is the only organization from which the Center may accept funding. The RYI will not be permitted to fund any of the youth recreational activities that they currently support until an MOA is executed. In the case of a joint proposal, both of the organizations may fundraise and may contribute funds. 

3. The usual term for such an agreement is three years, though an agreement for a shorter period might be considered. 

4. In most cases, the organization serving as the community representative not only raises/provides funding – it also serves as the contact point for any Recreation Center renovations. However, the ANC could provide a letter supporting the organization (RYI/RCA) as a “park partner” with permission to do the fundraising - but retain for themselves (the ANC) the prerogative of serving as the point of contact for the renovations. In any case, the ANC will be asked to approve any renovation plans prior to implementation. It seems that this arrangement would satisfy most parties involved, especially since not all of the interested community members/groups can meet all of the documentation requirements. All attendees were in agreement that the RYI/RCA programs are an asset and that they support that work. The main point of contention appears to be serving as community liaison for the renovation work. 

5. The RYI & RCA have done some outreach to other community groups and will work to do more. Their proposal includes a plan to include other individuals and groups in their efforts. 

6. As the baseball season is starting now and funding cannot be provided until the MOA is signed, a long delay in settling the matter will result in youth being denied valuable recreation opportunities. 

7. While the COC could not provide an official recommendation at the time of their meeting (due to lack of information), the Chair requests that the ANC authorize the COC to send a support letter, if one is warranted, subsequent to receiving and considering public comment at our April meeting. A copy of the RYI/RCA proposal and a draft of a support letter are attached. 

 
 

V. ANC 6A Flyer
1. The flyer must be re-worked to accommodate the revived Public Safety Committee.

2. The COC will revisit the issue in April. 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm.

Next meeting is April 20, 2009.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson 
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DRAFT of letter to be sent to Department of Parks and Recreation IF the Community Outreach Committee determines that such support is warranted (subsequent to receiving and considering public comment) at the April 20 meeting. 

Melissa McKnight

Director, Office of Partnerships and Development

District of Columbia Department of Parks and Recreation

3149 16th Street, NW

Washington, DC 20010

(202) 671-1462 (office) 

Ms. McKnight:

The commissioners of Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A support the combined application of the Rosedale Youth Institute (RYI) and Rosedale Citizens Alliance (RCA) to become Park Partners to the Rosedale Recreation Center. However, they reserve for ANC 6A the right to serve as the point of contact for future renovations to and development of the Rosedale Recreation Center itself. 

Best Regards,

Joseph Fengler 
 

 

ROSEDALE YOUTH INSTITUTE AND ROSEDALE CITIZENS’ ALLIANCE 

DISTRICT OF COLMBIA PARKS AND RECREATION PARK PARTNERS 

(FRIENDS OF PROGRAM) PROPOSAL 2009 

HISTORY AND MISSION STATEMENTS 

The Rosedale Youth Institute (RYI) has been a part of North East Washington, DC Ward 6 and Rosedale community for 18 years. Its mission is to instill pride in the community and provide the children of the Rosedale community with academic, mentoring, and athletic programs. The RYI has partnered with the Rosedale Recreation Center to promote and support the programs that are supported by, but not fully funded by, the District of Columbia Parks and Recreation Department. Over the past 18 years, the RYI has provided the Rosedale Recreation Center with thousands of man-hours of volunteering and numerous fundraising dollars in support and development of their programs. 

The RYI does not discriminate based on race, color or creed and routinely provides programming to over 250 children between the ages of 5 and 15, in which 99% of the participants live in the Ward 6 community. Some of the award winning programs that the RYI provides to the children is Tutoring and Mentoring, Football, Cheerleading, Pom-Pom, Basketball, Baseball, T-Ball and Teen Club. The Football Program has long been known as the flagship youth football program, not only in the Rosedale Community, but also in the Washington DC area. With six different weight and age groups, the program has won over 30 City Wide Championships including the 2007 DC Pop Warner Mighty Mite (6-9 year old) division First Place team and the 2007 Capital Beltway Youth Football League Tiny Mite (5-7 year old) Tournament Runner-Up. The Capital Beltway Tournament featured teams from DC, Montgomery, and Prince Georges Counties. This is not to take away from the numerous City Championships that the Cheerleading, Pom-Pom and other teams have won. The Rosedale Youth Institute has also hosted a number of free community day events to promote the strength and pride that togetherness in a neighbor can bring. 

Always looking to evolve, in 2008, the RYI has partnered with the Rosedale Citizens’ Alliance (RCA). Established in 2005, RCA is a 501(c) 3 non-profit, volunteer organization made up of Rosedale neighborhood and adjacent neighborhood residents in Northeast Washington, D.C. It was founded to help residents collaborate on Rosedale related health, safety and quality-of-life issues and foster a vibrant, safe neighborhood while honoring and maintaining its rich history and diversity. 

RCA has continuously supported the Rosedale Recreation Center (RRC) by successfully creating a book-lending library for adults and children, holding monthly meetings at RRC with special guests, such as, Mayor Fenty (2007 & 2009) and Ward 6 Council Member Tommy Wells and sponsoring neighborhood clean-ups around the RRC site. Most importantly, over the last three years, RCA members, collaborating with other Rosedale community groups including RYI, have actively and successfully petitioned the Mayor, DC Council and DPR to construct a new Rosedale Community Center, which is scheduled to begin construction summer 2009. 

The Friends of Rosedale is the combination of the RYI and RCA coming together, to not only support each other’s organizations, but to support in the mission of the DPR in general and programs and wellbeing of the Rosedale Recreation Center in particular. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE PARTNERSHIP 

The proposed partnership between the District of Columbia Parks and Recreation (DPR) and the Friends Of Rosedale (FOR) shall fall under the following guidelines. 

· The location of the FOR group will be the Rosedale Recreation Center, 17th and Gales Street NE Washington, DC 20002 

· The use of the full facility will be for the development, support, promotion and implementation of the programs and special events at the Rosedale Recreation Center. These programs will include, but are not being limited to, Tutoring, Mentoring, Sports, Community Awareness, Meetings and Safety programs. 

· The FOR will consist of the members of the RYI and RCA and any resident of the Ward 6 community who agree to the guidelines of the FOR as volunteers for the programs listed above. The FOR will not discriminate against anyone based on race, color, creed or religious background for membership. The FOR will require that all members be certified as Volunteers In Action (VIA) through the DPR as the majority of our programming will be base at the Rosedale Recreation Center. 

· The end users of any program supported by the FOR will follow the same guidelines for users that are established by the DPR for facility usage. 

 

PARK IMPROVEMENT AND MAINTENANCE PLAN 

The FOR park improvement and maintenance plan is as follows: 

· The FOR will use its volunteers to cleanup any part of the facility they used for programming as well as any general picking up of trash and cleaning as needed. 

· The FOR will sponsor at the minimum, two annual community cleanup days. The community cleanup day will be a major cleaning of the Rosedale Recreation Center. This will included the picking up of trash and other debris inside and outside of the center, cleaning the bathrooms, floors, storage rooms and walls of the facility. 

· The FOR will take on other beautification projects such as planting flowers and minor maintenance projects and painting, but will not do so without the prior approval of the DPR. 

FUNDRAISING PLAN 

The FOR will try to provide additional financial support to the Rosedale Recreation Center for programs that are insufficiently or under funded by the DPR and any other community event the FOR host or are a part of. The FOR will be a not for profit group and will have an appointed Treasurer to insure that the accounting of funds are properly accounted for and distributed according to guidelines that are set for those transactions. Sources of these funds are listed below. 

· Community fundraisers such as, bake sales, concessions at games, and the use of community fundraising companies. 

· The acceptance of donations from local business leaders and establishments. 

· By applying for grants from organizations that are designed to help communities. 

 

POINT OF CONTACT (COMMUNITY LIAISON) 

The appointed Community Liaison and point of contact for any communication between the Department of Parks and Recreation and the Friends of Rosedale is John F. Cotten. His information is listed below. 

John F. Cotten

1720 E Street NE, Washington, DC 20002

JFCotten187@comcast.net
202-874-2526 Day

202-388-9680 Eve

301-641-3421 Cell 

ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

March 16, 2009
Meeting called to order at 7:08 p.m.

I. Introductions

Present: Shane Artim, Lance Brown, DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Marlon Smoker and Omar Mahmud, Chair. Also in attendance were several residents; ANC 6A Commissioners Nick Alberti, David Holmes and Bill Schultheiss; Drew Ronneberg, Chair of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee; and Rebecca Sibilia, Chair of the Public Safety Committee.

Absent: Sean Lovitt

II. Community Comment

None

III. Announcements

DDOT “Potholepalooza” Announced on March 11

Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that the Mayor’s has office announced a DDOT program to report potholes for service during stepped up efforts to make repairs lasting until April 11.

DDOT will make repairs during this time within 48 hours.

To report a pothole repair, call 311, use the online service request center, send a text message or twitter to twitter.com/DDOTDC or email potholepalooza@dc.gov with the exact location in as much detail as possible.

DDOT is also posting statistics on repaired potholes at ddot.dc.gov/potholes.

DDOT Release Regarding Prohibition of Sidewalk Signs

Mr. Mahmud reported that DDOT will implement a program to enhance efforts to cite those placing signs on public space without a permit.

DDOT has announced the new program is in response to numerous recent complaints.

The goal stated by new DDOT director Gabe Klein is to ensure safe pedestrian walkways and compliance. Mr. Mahmud indicated this is a good sign that the new director is thinking along these lines.

District Parking Meter Rate Increase

Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that $1 hourly parking rates will increase to $2. All other hourly rates will increase by $.25.

All meters expected to be updated by April 30, 2009.

National Marathon is next Saturday, March 21.

Mr. Mahmud reminded the committee about the marathon next weekend.

A map and list of street closures are on the website so plan accordingly. Anyone in attendance not having internet access was encouraged to see Mr. Mahmud after the meeting for a complete list of street closures.

VI. New Business

Q&A Session with Derrick Perry, Ward 6 Public Space Enforcement Officer

Mr. Perry was not yet in attendance. Mr. Mahmud made a motion to move this agenda item to the end of the meeting. Ms. Hardy seconded the motion, which passed without objection.

Mr. Mahmud apologized for Mr. Perry not being in attendance at this time. Mr. Perry informed Mr. Mahmud he would attend the meeting.

Commissioner Schultheiss suggested our ANC start pressing DDOT on illegal and unnecessary curb cuts. 

Illegal and Unnecessary Curb Cuts

Mr. Mahmud suggested our ANC compile a set of concerns, including the curb cut issue, for consideration by new DDOT director, Gabe Klein.

Ms. Hoover asked that the ANC also ask for follow up regarding illegal parking on public space in front of Horace & Dickey’s. Commissioner Schultheiss suggested sidewalk bollards may be necessary to prevent cars from entering the sidewalk.

Mr. Ronneberg suggested the committee write an email to Mr. Perry’s boss informing him/her of our wish to meet regarding enforcement issues. MPD could be invited as well.

Ms. Hardy agreed to investigate which District agencies are responsible for enforcement during different times of the day. Apparently, responsibility shifts between DPW, MPD and DDOT. Ms. Hardy will report back to the committee with her findings so the correct agencies can be included in community discussions aimed at formulating effective enforcement strategies.

According to Mr. Ronneberg, Christopher Delfs informed him DDOT is “compelled” to give curb cut access to properties without alley or other access. Mr. Ronneberg agreed to follow up with Mr. Delfs to find out where this precedent comes from.

Ms. Sibilia suggested improved results can be realized through privatizing enforcement. 

Ms. Hardy has received questions regarding brick pavement operations and who is responsible for replacing brick following sidewalk work. Commissioner Holmes indicated he had success submitting a complaint with the city after a contractor performed work on the sidewalk near his house. The city repaired the sidewalk soon thereafter.

The committee discussed sending a letter to new DDOT director, Gabe Klein, about outstanding public space enforcement issues.

Commissioner Schultheiss made a motion to recommend the ANC send a letter to Director Klein regarding the removal of curb cuts at 1414 Maryland Ave. NE citing vacant property at this location, illegal use of the curb cut by neighbors, a prior letter sent to DDOT regarding this property and our ANC’s previously-submitted comments on curb cut regulations. Mr. Brown suggested the introduction paragraph should indicate the specific example of this property is indicative of a much larger problem in our ANC. Ms. Hardy seconded the motion, which passed without objection. Commissioner Schultheiss volunteered to draft the letter.

Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the ANC send a letter to DDOT asking for an update on public space enforcement at1125 G Street NE. Mr. Brown seconded the motion, which passed without objection. Mr. Ronneberg volunteered to draft the letter.

Consideration of Support for Capitol Hill Classic Race

Joshua Raymond, one of the race organizers, was in attendance to present a summary of race planning for the committee and to answer questions. Mr. Raymond passed out a course map with street closure times for the committee’s review (attached).

The only street to be fully closed is C Street NE at Stanton Park.

Mr. Raymond is requesting the ANC’s support for the race which is on May 17, 2009, starting at 8:30 am. In a month, he must go before the Mayor’s task force and indicate which local groups support the race.

Mr. Mahmud informed the committee he and Commissioner Holmes had a telephone conversation with Mr. Raymond over the weekend to ensure Mr. Raymond would be prepared to address the committee’s concerns. 

Mr. Raymond indicated he understands he’s coming to the committee on the heels of The National Marathon. This race is distinguished from the National Marathon by the following characteristics:

Race is a 10k.

Race is in its 30th year.

Race benefits local cluster schools.

About 3,000 runners. 

80-90 percent local business sponsorship. 

Community event.

Commissioner Holmes asked about street closure at E. Capitol Street. Mr. Raymond indicated the street was open by 10 a.m. last year so he expects the same this year. All streets should be open by 10:30 a.m.

Commissioner Holmes also raised a concern about cross streets being closed off when officers are asked to allow traffic through. Mr. Raymond indicated he is committed to doing all he can to get police to comply with street crossing requests. Mr. Raymond informed the committee this is the first he had heard of this problem.

Peabody school is the staging area. C between 4th and 6th near Stanton Park will close earlier at 6:30 a.m.

Mr. Mahmud asked about race organizers’ effort to notify residents about road closures and disruptions to public transit, if any.

Mr. Raymond informed the committee he is reaching out to ANCs, putting up posters to advertise the event to those inside and outside of the Capitol Hill community. Organizers are attempting to increase their poster distribution effort this year.

Mr. Raymond indicated he is utilizing listservs to get the word out. He’s looking for listserv suggestions. Commissioner Alberti offered to provide assistance getting the word out. Mr. Raymond offered to send Mr. Mahmud his summary email for the listservs, which Mr. Mahmud agreed to pass on to ANC commissioners for distribution to listservs and residents in their SMDs.

Mr. Mahmud also asked about door hangers for neighbors along the parade route, but Mr. Raymond indicated this is cost prohibitive.

Mr. Mahmud again sought information about bus service disruption and what race organizers are doing to notify residents about such disruptions. Mr. Raymond promised to get back to Mr. Mahmud with an answer.

Mr. Raymond is also asking DDOT to help with marking off the race route, but last year DDOT didn’t show, which forced race organizers to do the work themselves. Race organizers again plan to put up cones marking the race route this year if DDOT does not show.

Ms. Hoover made a motion to recommend the ANC send a letter of support for the race. Ms. Hardy seconded the motion, which passed without objection. Mr. Holmes also pointed out that this race differs with the National Marathon in that it ends earlier, runs on only half of E. Capitol Street and is, therefore, less disruptive to the community. Mr. Mahmud offered to draft the letter of support.

Report on Streetcar Alliance Meeting with Councilmember Tommy Wells

Messrs. Mahmud and Brown informed the committee they attended a meeting of the Streetcar Alliance. Councilmember Wells was in attendance at the streetcar alliance meeting to provide information on the status of streetcar development and to provide advice to the community on how it can be helpful in moving the process along.

Councilmember Wells advised residents to push for DDOT to recommend its “alternative transportation plan” which includes plans for streetcar routes across the city, including along H Street and Benning Road. A draft of this plan has been created, but not finalized and sent to the City Council. The plan has only been an internal DDOT document to date. According to Councilmember Wells, the council will not commit funds for this plan until it is first finalized by DDOT.

The committee agreed to research this issue, including how the new city budget for 2010 and the stimulus package will allocate funds for transportation initiatives like the streetcar.

V. Old Business

New Recommendation Regarding Gas Meters and Utility Boxes

Mr. Mahmud informed the committee this matter was addressed by the ANC at the March Commission meeting. The Commission decided to send a recommendation that all meters be installed inside a building or directly on the side of the outside of a building.

H Street Reconstruction Update 

Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that he and Commissioner Joe Fengler recently attended a community meeting hosted by MACTEC, the H Street streetscape construction project managers, regarding progress on the project.

Margaret Gentry, the firm’s public relations manager, was in attendance to provide the committee with handouts and other information about the construction project.

Discussed creation of block captains which could receive complaints from residents about construction issues at each block along the corridor, but Commissioner Fengler expressed opposition to this idea since he didn’t think it was necessary. Mr. Mahmud added that he and Commissioner Fengler felt block captains would add another level of unnecessary bureaucracy.

Ms. Gentry is sending out weekly highlights to community leaders summarizing the project’s progress. Anyone that wants to be added to her email distribution can be added. Attendees were told to give Ms. Gentry their email addresses if they want to receive updates via email. The information will also be posted to the neighborhood listservs like “ANC 6A.”

Every Friday a construction manager’s report is created. Ms. Gentry sends this report to DDOT, but Commissioner Fengler recommended it also be added to the ANC 6A website. Ms. Gentry agreed to provide the report for posting to the website.

Complaints about street plates can be directed to the actual construction team. Contact information for each construction team is posted at every block.

Mr. Brown asked a question about whether the project Ms. Gentry is managing also covers the Benning Road portion. Ms. Gentry told him MACTEC is manager for both the H Street and Benning Road portions of the streetscape project.

Resident Steve McCollum asked Ms. Gentry how many more times portions of the street will be dug up then repaved prior to streetscape work beginning. Mr. Mahmud indicated it is his understanding this work relates to utility upgrades that must be performed before the project can move forward. Ms. Gentry also pointed out the update sheets she provided show what utility work is currently ongoing and expected end dates. Ms. Gentry also went over the construction schedule with the committee.

Mr. Ronneberg asked about instillation of a mid-block crosswalk on the 600 block. Ms. Gentry did not know, but promised to get back to the committee with an answer.

Commissioner Schultheiss asked about creating a curb line that will conform to future development projects along H Street (e.g. 600 block, H Street Connection site). Ms. Gentry indicated this instruction is not currently in the work order. Mr. Schultheiss conceded it will probably be a long shot to get this done considering future development plans have not been finalized.

Commissioner Schultheiss recommended utility work also include fios infrastructure installation since fios is being installed in the District now. Commissioner Schultheiss believes fios will be installed in our ANC in about six years so he’s concerned about any street work being done at that time which will damage already completed streetscape work. Ms. Gentry agreed to check on this and get back to the committee.

VI. Additional Community Comments

None

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Public Safety Committee
March Report
April 2, 2009 7-8:30 PM
Options Public Charter School
1375 E Street, NE 
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	E

	1
	ANC 6A Crime Report

	2
	For the One Month Period of February 15, 2009-March 15, 2009

	3
	Presented to the Commission by the Public Safety Committee

	4
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	5
	Date
	Shift
	Offense
	Block
	SMD (approx)

	6
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	7 
	2/15/09
	EVN
	THEFT F/AUTO
	500 B/O 16TH ST NE
	SMD 6A07

	8
	2/15/09
	UNK
	STOLEN AUTO
	1400 B/O EAST CAPITOL ST
	SMD 6A04

	9
	2/16/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	1000 B/O FLORIDA AVE NE
	SMD 6A01

	10
	2/16/09
	DAY
	THEFT F/AUTO
	600 B/O 15TH ST NE
	SMD 6A06

	11
	2/16/09
	DAY
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1200 B/O C ST NE
	SMD 6A03/05

	12
	2/17/09
	EVN
	ROBBERY
	1700 B/O EAST CAPITOL ST
	SMD 6A08

	13
	2/17/09
	EVN
	STOLEN AUTO
	200 B/O 20TH ST NE
	SMD 6A08

	14
	2/18/09
	EVN
	BURGLARY
	1700 B/O E ST NE
	SMD 6A07/08

	15
	2/18/09
	EVN
	THEFT F/AUTO
	13TH ST NE & F ST NE
	SMD 6A06

	16
	2/18/09
	MID
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1200 B/O MARYLAND AVE NE
	SMD 6A06

	17
	2/19/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	1400 B/O MARYLAND AVE NE
	SMD 6A06

	18
	2/19/09
	MID
	BURGLARY
	1100 B/O 8TH ST NE
	SMD 6A01

	19
	2/19/09
	DAY
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1500 B/O BENNING RD NE
	SMD 6A07

	20
	2/19/09
	UNK
	STOLEN AUTO
	1300 B/O F ST NE
	SMD 6A06

	21
	2/20/09
	MID
	ADW
	500 B/O EAMES PL NE
	SMD 6A07

	22
	2/21/09
	MID
	STOLEN AUTO
	1100 B/O I ST NE
	SMD 6A01

	23
	2/21/09
	EVN
	ADW
	1600 B/O C ST NE
	SMD 6A08

	24
	2/21/09
	UNK
	ADW
	300 B/O 18TH PL NE
	SMD 6A08

	25
	2/21/09
	UNK
	THEFT F/AUTO
	200 B/O 14TH ST NE
	SMD 6A04

	26
	2/22/09
	MID
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1100 B/O EAST CAPITOL ST
	SMD 6A03/04

	27
	2/22/09
	UNK
	THEFT F/AUTO
	100 B/O 10TH ST NE
	SMD 6A03

	28
	2/23/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	100 B/O 10TH ST NE
	SMD 6A03

	29
	2/23/09
	EVN
	BURGLARY
	1500 B/O BENNING RD NE
	SMD 6A07

	30
	2/23/09
	EVN
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1500 B/O BENNING RD NE
	SMD 6A07

	31
	2/23/09
	EVN
	THEFT F/AUTO
	700 B/O 16TH ST NE
	SMD 6A06/07

	32
	2/24/09
	EVN
	STOLEN AUTO
	300 B/O 16TH ST NE
	SMD 6A04/08

	33
	2/24/09
	DAY
	THEFT F/AUTO
	700 B/O 12TH ST NE
	SMD 6A02

	34
	2/25/09
	EVN
	ROBBERY
	1400 B/O C ST NE
	SMD 6A04/05

	35
	2/25/09
	MID
	ADW
	700 B/O K ST NE
	SMD 6A01

	36
	2/25/09
	UNK
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1200 B/O I ST NE
	SMD6A01

	37
	2/27/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	300 B/O 11TH ST NE
	SMD6A05

	38
	2/27/09
	UNK
	THEFT
	800 B/O H ST NE
	SMD6A01/02

	39
	2/28/09
	UNK
	ROBBERY
	300 B/O 10TH ST NE
	SMD 6A03/05

	40
	2/28/09
	UNK
	STOLEN AUTO
	1300 B/O CONSTITUTION AVE NE
	SMD6A04

	41
	2/28/09
	UNK
	THEFT F/AUTO
	UNIT B/O 14TH ST NE
	SMD6A04

	42
	2/28/09
	UNK
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1400 B/O A ST NE
	SMD6A04

	43
	2/28/09
	MID
	ADW
	800 B/O 8TH ST NE
	SMD6A01

	44
	3/1/09
	MID
	ROBBERY
	100 B/O TENNESSEE AVE NE
	SMD6A04

	45
	3/1/09
	UNK
	STOLEN AUTO
	1300 B/O E ST NE
	SMD6A05/06

	46
	3/2/09
	DAY
	BURGLARY
	1800 B/O D ST NE
	SMD6A08

	47
	3/3/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	800 B/O H ST NE
	SMD6A01/02

	48
	3/3/09
	UNK
	THEFT F/AUTO
	300 B/O 9TH ST NE
	SMD6A03

	49
	3/3/09
	EVN
	ADW
	400 B/O 9TH ST NE
	SMD6A03

	50
	3/4/09
	EVN
	ROBBERY
	800 B/O H ST NE
	SMD6A01/02

	51
	3/5/09
	MID
	ADW
	700 B/O 18TH ST NE
	SMD6A07

	52
	3/6/09
	DAY
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1200 B/O LINDEN PL NE
	SMD6A02

	53
	3/6/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	1300 B/O H ST NE
	SMD6A06

	54
	3/6/09
	EVN
	BURGLARY
	500 B/O 14TH ST NE
	SMD6A06

	55
	3/7/09
	UNK
	THEFT
	400 B/O 9TH ST NE
	SMD6A03

	56
	3/7/09
	UNK
	THEFT F/AUTO
	600 B/O 10TH ST NE
	SMD6A02

	57
	3/8/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	600 B/O ELLIOTT ST NE
	SMD6A06

	58
	3/8/09
	EVN
	THEFT F/AUTO
	900 B/O KENT PL NE
	SMD6A01

	59
	3/10/09
	DAY
	THEFT
	800 B/O H ST NE
	SMD6A01/02

	60
	3/12/09
	DAY
	ROBBERY
	200 B/O 14TH PL NE
	SMD6A05

	61
	3/12/09
	MID
	THEFT F/AUTO
	1000 B/O G ST NE
	SMD6A02

	62
	3/13/09
	EVN
	THEFT
	1700 B/O EAST CAPITOL ST
	SMD6A08

	63
	3/13/09
	EVN
	STOLEN AUTO
	1300 B/O H ST NE
	SMD6A06

	64
	3/13/09
	EVN
	STOLEN AUTO
	1300 B/O FLORIDA AVE NE
	SMD6A06

	65
	3/13/09
	MID
	THEFT F/AUTO
	800 B/O E ST NE
	SMD6A02/03

	66
	3/15/09
	EVN
	THEFT
	1000 B/O H ST NE
	SMD6A01/02

	67
	3/15/09
	EVN
	ROBBERY
	900 B/O D ST NE
	SMD6A03

	68
	3/15/09
	EVN
	STOLEN AUTO
	1900 B/O CONSTITUTION AVE NE
	SMD6A08

	69
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	70 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	71 
	Violent crimes, as defined by the Metropolitan Police Department are shown in red.

	72
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	73
	Data Disclaimer: All statistics presented here are based on preliminary DC Index crime data reported at least two business days before today’s date. The data do not represent official statistics submitted to the FBI under the Uniform Crime Reporting (UCR) program. All preliminary offenses are classified based on DC criminal code and not the FBI offense classifications. Because the data is preliminary, all statistics are subject to change.
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April 10, 2009 

Commander David Kamperin

Metropolitan Police Department First District

415 4th Street SW

Washington, DC 20024 

Sent via email

Dear Commander Kamperin:

At our regularly scheduled public meeting on April 9, 2009, and with a quorum present, our Commission voted to request that consideration of the installation of a closed-circuit camera on the corner of 17th and Gales Streets NE. 

The Advisory Neighborhood Commission has grown increasingly concerned about rising crime within 500 feet of this location, especially considering its close proximity to the Rosedale Recreation Center. This request is supported by Lieutenant Renato Caldwell of the Public Service Area (PSA) 103, who also has expressed concerns about the lack of ability of the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) to monitor and combat crime in that vicinity.

Over the past year, there has been a 200% increase in robberies with guns, 150% increase in assaults with a deadly weapon (gun), and 50% increase in robberies excluding guns. In addition, there has been a 40% increase in non-violent burglaries, all within 500 feet of this location.

We urge the First District prioritize this corner for the installation of a closed-circuit camera, and we hope that in doing so the instances of crime in this area can be reduced, creating a safer and more supportive use of the Rosedale Recreation Center for our community.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 

On behalf of the Commission, 

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 

cc:
Lt. Renato Caldwell , PSA 103 


Councilmember Tommy Wells

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE REGULATION ADMINISTRATION 

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

​​​​​​​​_____________________________________​​​​​

NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board (Board), pursuant to the authority set forth in D.C. Official Code §§ 25-211(b), 25-830(f) (2008 Supp.) and Mayor’s Order 2001-96   (June 28, 2001) as revised by Mayor’s Order 2001-102 (July 23, 2001), hereby gives notice of the intent to adopt the following proposed rules that would amend the existing ABRA civil penalty schedule set forth in section 800 of Title 23 of the District of Columbia Municipal Regulations (“DCMR”).  The proposed rules are intended to update the ABRA civil penalty schedule, which has not been revised since 2004.  The proposed rules would also make it a secondary tier violation when a licensee does not comply with the operating hours on both its license application and entertainment endorsement application.  Additionally, the proposed rules clarify that the one-year auditing period is based on a calendar year.  Finally, the proposed rules prohibit the holder of a caterer’s license who also holds an on-premises retailer’s license from selling or serving alcohol under its caterer’s license on property owned, leased, or rented by the on-premises retailer. 

Pursuant to D.C. Official Code § 25-211(b)(2) (2001), these proposed rules are also being transmitted to the Council of the District of Columbia, for a ninety (90) day period of review.  The proposed rules will become effective in not less than thirty (30) days from publication of this notice in the D.C. Register, or upon approval by the Council by resolution, whichever occurs later.  If the Council does not approve or disapprove the proposed rules by resolution, in whole or in part, within the ninety (90) day review period, the proposed rules shall be deemed disapproved.

Chapter 7 (General Operating Requirements) of Title 23 (April 2004) is amended by adding a new section 719 to read as follows:
“719. HOURS OF OPERATION

719.1 A licensee shall be required to follow the operating hours listed on both its license application and entertainment endorsement application.  It shall be a secondary tier violation for a licensee to exceed its listed hours of operation.

Title 23 DCMR is amended by replacing section 800 in its entirety to read as follows:

CHAPTER 8 – ENFORCEMENT, INFRACTIONS, AND PENALTIES
800.  ABRA CIVIL PENALTY SCHEDULE

	Section
	Description
	Violation
	Warning

	25-112(e)
	Failure to file a statement of expenditures 
	Secondary
	Y

	25-113a(b)
	Failure to obtain an entertainment endorsement
	Secondary
	Y

	25-113a(c)
	Failure to obtain a sidewalk café or summer garden endorsement
	Secondary
	Y

	25-113(b)
	Failure to file a quarterly report
	Secondary
	Y

	25-113(b)(1)
	Kitchen facilities not open 2 hours before closing
	Secondary
	Y

	25-113(b)(5)
	Wine removed from restaurant not properly sealed
	Secondary
	Y

	25-341(b)
	Dividing a manufacturers package in Ward 4
	Secondary
	Y

	25-341(c)
	Selling a Single container of beer, malt liquor, or ale in Ward 4
	Secondary
	Y

	25-342(b)
	Dividing a manufacturers package in Ward 7
	Secondary
	Y

	25-342(c)
	Selling a Single container of beer, malt liquor, or ale in Ward 7
	Secondary
	Y

	25-343(b)
	Dividing a manufacturers package in Ward 8
	Secondary
	Y

	25-343(c)
	Selling a Single container of beer, malt liquor, or ale in Ward 8
	Secondary
	Y

	25-344(b)(1)
	Dividing a manufacturers package in ANC 1D
	Secondary
	Y

	25-344(b)(2)
	Selling a Single container of beer, malt liquor, or ale in ANC 1D
	Secondary
	Y

	25-345(b)(1)
	Dividing a manufacturers package in Ward 2
	Secondary
	Y

	25-345(b)(2)
	Selling a Single container of beer, malt liquor, ale, or half pints in Ward 2
	Secondary
	Y

	25-346(b)(1)
	Dividing a manufacturers package in Ward 6
	Secondary
	Y

	25-346(b)(2)
	Selling a Single container of beer, malt liquor, ale, or half-pints in Ward 6
	Secondary
	Y

	25-401(c)
	False Statements on license application
	Primary
	N

	25-405
	Transfer of Ownership without Board approval
	Primary
	N

	25-701
	No ABC Manager on duty
	Secondary
	Y

	25-702
	Owner knows, does not report employee’s criminal conviction
	Primary
	Y

	25-711
	Posting and carrying of licenses
	Secondary
	Y

	25-712
	Signs: Warning  re: pregnancy
	Secondary
	Y

	25-713
	Signs: legal drinking age/valid ID
	Secondary
	Y

	25-721
	Hours of Sale & Delivery- manufacturer & wholesaler
	Primary
	N

	25-722
	Hours of Sale & Delivery – off premises
	Primary
	N

	25-723
	Hours of Sale & Delivery – on-premises
	Primary
	N

	25-724
	Restriction of hours of operation
	Primary
	N

	25-725
	Noise 
	Secondary
	Y

	25-726
	Control of litter, trash, garbage, and proper disposal of refuse, including cooking oils
	Secondary
	Y

	25-731
	Credit and delinquency
	Secondary
	Y

	25-733
	Delivery and payment records and reports
	Secondary
	Y

	25-734
	Sale by retailer on credit
	Secondary
	Y

	25-735
	Gifts and loans from manufacturer
	Secondary
	Y

	25-736
	Gifts and loans from wholesaler
	Secondary
	Y

	25-741(a)
	A & B licensees provide go-cups
	Secondary
	Y

	25-741(b)
	Back-up drinks
	Secondary
	Y

	25-742
	Solicitation of drinks by employee
	Secondary
	Y

	25-743
	Tie-in purchases
	Secondary
	Y

	25-751
	Limitations on Container Size
	Secondary 
	Y

	25-752
	Containers to be labeled
	Secondary
	Y

	25-753
	Keg Registration
	Secondary
	Y

	25-754
	Restrictions on storage of beverages
	Secondary
	Y

	25-761
	Structural requirements
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762
	Substantial change approvals
	
	

	25-762(b)(1) 
	- increase occupancy or the use of interior space 
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(2)
	- expand exterior public or private space including summer gardens or sidewalk cafes
	Primary
	N

	25-762(b)(3)
	- expand to another floor, roof, deck
	Primary
	N

	25-762(b)(4)
	- Provide for or expand entertainment area
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(5)
	- Diminish or expand dining or food prep area
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(6)
	- Provide permanent space for dancing
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(7)
	- Change exterior design
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(8)
	- Provide music or entertainment if none previously.
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(9)
	- Change from recorded to live music or live entertainment or change the kind of music or entertainment provided
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762 (b)(10)
	- Change entertainment to include nude performance
	Primary
	N

	25-762(b)(11)
	- Change from full-menu to snack menu
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(12)
	- Change on premises to carry-out, add carry out
	Secondary 
	Y

	25-762(b)(13)
	- Extend hours of operation
	Primary
	Y

	25-762(b)(14)
	- Provide new mechanical/electronic entertainment
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(15)
	- Change trade name/corp name w/ ownership change
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(16)
	- Change booth size
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(17)
	- Reduce number of toilet facilities
	Secondary
	Y

	25-762(b)(18)
	- Increase number of vessels under on-premises
	Secondary
	Y

	25-763
	Signage
	Secondary
	Y

	25-764
	Advertisements
	Secondary
	Y

	25-765
	Advertisements on windows and doors
	Secondary
	Y

	25-766
	Prohibited statements
	Secondary
	Y

	25-771
	Reporting
	Secondary
	Y

	25-772
	Unlawful importation
	Secondary
	Y

	25-781
	Sale to minors
	Primary
	Y

	25-781
	Sale to intoxicated person
	Primary
	N

	25-782(a)
	Class A allow under 18 to enter between 8am-3pm
	Primary
	Y

	25-782(d)
	Deny admittance to someone of legal drinking age
	Primary
	Y

	25-783(a)
	Sale to someone who fails to produce a valid ID
	Primary
	N

	25-783(b)
	Take reasonable steps to ascertain of legal age
	Primary
	N

	25-784(a)
	Prohibit any person under 21 from sell, give, furnish or distribute, except as provided in 784b 
	Secondary
	Y

	25-784(b)
	18-20 may sell, serve or deliver, but not bartend
	Secondary
	Y

	25-791(a)
	Failure to place license in safekeeping
	Secondary
	Y

	25-797
	Transfer of Responsibility for licensee security
	Primary
	N

	25-823(2)
	Use of establishment for unlawful or disorderly purpose
	Primary
	N

	25-823(5)
	Failure or refusal to allow entry to ABRA investigator or MPD 
	Primary
	N

	25-823(6)
	Failure to follow voluntary agreement
	Secondary
	Y

	25-823(6)
	Failure to follow security plan
	Secondary
	Y

	25-823(6)
	Failure to follow Board Order
	Primary
	N

	25-826(b)
	Assault on police officer, ABRA investigator or government official
	Primary
	N

	23 DCMR

208.19
	Knowingly false or misleading affidavit submission
	Primary
	N

	23 DCMR

600.1
	Use of Unapproved Trade Name
	Secondary
	Y

	23 DCMR

712
	Participation in a pub crawl without Board approval or in a manner other than as approved by the Board
	Secondary
	Y

	23 DCMR 719
	Exceeding permitted hours of operation or entertainment 
	Primary
	Y

	23 DCMR 1204
	Failure to Maintain Books and Records
	Primary
	Y

	23 DCMR

2000.1


	The selling, delivering, or serving of alcoholic beverages at a catered event where snack items are the only food products served by the Caterer
	Primary
	N

	23 DCMR 2102
	Failure to maintain or keep records or invoices
	Primary
	N

	
	
	
	


Chapter 20 (Catering License) of Title 23 (April 2004) is amended by adding a new subsection 2000.4 to read as follows:
2000.4  The holder of a Caterer’s license who also holds an on-premises retailer’s license shall not be permitted to sell or serve alcoholic beverages under its Caterer’s license on property owned, leased, or rented by the on-premises retailer. 

Chapter 21 (Restaurant and Hotel Food Sales Requirements) of Title 23 (April 2004) is amended by adding a new sentence to the end of subsection 2101.2 to read as follows:
“The one-year auditing period shall be based on a calendar year (January – December)”

Copies of the proposed rulemaking can be obtained by contacting Martha Jenkins, Acting General Counsel, Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration, 941 North Capitol Street, N.E., 7th Floor, Washington, D.C. 20002.  All persons desiring to comment on the proposed rulemaking must submit their written comments, not later than thirty (30) days after the date of the publication of this notice in the D.C. Register, to the above address. 

















For more information – visit our website at www.anc6a.org
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